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Dear Mr Pierce, 

Rule change request- Generating System Model Guidelines 

The Australian Energy Market Operator (AEMO) requests the Australian Energy Market 
Commission (AEMC) to consider making a rule change under section 91 of National 
Electricity Law. Details of the proposed rule change are summarised below. 

1. Background 

Clause S5.5.7 of the National Electricity Rules (Rules) requires AEMO to develop and 
publish Generating System Design Datasheets, Generating System Setting Datasheets 
(Datasheets) and Generating System Model Guidelines in accordance with the Rules 
consultation procedures. The current Generating System Model Guidelines (Guidelines) 
were published in February 2008, and focus on accurately modelling synchronous generation 
for power system simulation. 

Since the first release of the Guidelines, the proliferation of new generation technologies and 
experience gained from past connection projects has triggered a need to review them to 
ensure that they remain relevant and effective. With increased penetration of intermittent 
generation, failure to adequately cater for new and emerging technologies can have a 
material impact on the secure operation of the power system. It is necessary to ensure the 
right information can be requested for new technologies. 

Furthermore, the review of the Guidelines recognises the growing importance of other 
aspects of the power system, such as embedded generation, voltage support equipment, 
and control and protection systems for accurate planning, operation and analysis. These 
aspects are not adequately addressed by the current Guidelines. 

2. Objectives 

The key objectives of the proposed Rules are to allow for: 

 Broadening the Guidelines and Datasheets to include non-generating system power 
system components. 

 More detailed and accurate modelling and simulation of the power system to manage 
power system security with rapidly changing power system dynamics and generation 
technologies.  
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 More efficient procurement of ancillary services, and more accurate understanding of 
the technical capability of plant for the provision of new ancillary services. 

If the proposed Rules changes are approved by the AEMC, AEMO will amend the Guidelines 
within 12 months of the commencement of the proposed Rules. 

3. Benefits 

The Rule change submission elaborates on how the proposed Rules are likely to contribute 
to the achievement of the National Electricity Objective. The benefits of having access to 
more data and models can be summarised as follows:  

 Efficient investment in transmission network services. 

 Efficient investment in and use of electricity, and more certainty for Generators. 

 Economic procurement of Contingency FCAS and SRAS, and accurate evaluation of 
new ancillary services. 

 

For further details of if you would like AEMO to meet with you regarding this proposed rule 
change please do not hesitate to contact AEMO’s Group Manager Systems Capability, Mark 
Stedwell on (03) 9609 8563 or mark.stedwell@aemo.com.au. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Attachment:  

 

1. Rule change submission for revision of AEMO’s Generating System 
Model Guidelines 






































































